$T. GERTRUDE CHURCH

NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

6535 Highway YY, AUGUST 8, 2021

Washington, MO 63090
Phone: (636) 239-4216

Fax: (636) 239-3590
www.stgertrudechurch.org

Reverend Carl Scheble Pastor
carl.scheble@gmail.com

Reverend Bernard J. Wilkins, Retired In-residence
Rev. Mr. Charlie Gildehaus Deacon

Rev. Mr. Dave Ewing Deacon

Mass Times

Saturday: 4:30 pm
Sunday: 7:30am & 10:30am
Mon. - Fri: 8:00am

Confession Times
Saturday: 3:45-4:15 pm, Sunday: 6:45-7:15am [
Tuesday: 7:30-7:45 am | . s

Parish Office Hours
Monday—Thursday 8am—4pm
Closed Fridays in the summer

Staff

Ms. Tina Seals—Office Manager & Bulletin Editor
stg.tseals@charter.net

Mrs. Michelle Buddenhagen—Business Manager
stg.mbuddenhagen@charter.net

Mrs. Michelle Gildehaus—Liturgical Coordinator
stg.mgildehaus@charter.net

PSALM 34

St. Gertrude School
6520 State Rd. YY
Washington, MO 63090

636-239-2347
Ms. Deborah Wells—Principal
Mrs. Tina VanBooven—Secretary

St. Vincent DePaul hotline number
636-239-3919

FORMING FUTURE SAINTS,
AS WE WELCOME DISCIPLES HOME.

WWW.STGERTRUDECHURCH.ORG



Forming Future Saints, Welcoming Disciples Home

Weekly Mass Intentions
Saturday, Aug 7, 2021
Rosemary Westcott

4:30 pm
Sunday, Aug. 8, 2021

7:30 am Dale Hellmann

10:30 am Don Luechtefeld
Monday, Aug. 9, 2021

8:00 am Ray Virgen
Tuesday, Aug. 10, 2021

8:00 am Bud Elbert
Wednesday, Aug.11, 2021

8:00 am Ray and Viola Diener
Thursday, Aug. 12,2021

8:00 am Elizabeth Lehman
Friday, Aug. 13, 2021

8:00 am Presiders Intention
Saturday, Aug. 14, 2021

4:30 pm Darlene Westhoelter
Sunday, Aug. 15, 2021

7:30 am Frank and Barbara Miesner

10:30 am Mary Jane Heimann

**Please note, intentions may be moved due to changes in
the Mass Schedule**

ALTAR FLOWERS
Altar Flowers for this weekend are in
honor/memory of the Living and
Deceased members of the Odie

and Florence Brinker family.

We are honored to pray for this special intention.
Thank you!

Please Pray for: Aiden Cunningham, Marilyn Eckelkamp,
Melvin Feldmann, Charlotte Heimann, Bernie Hillerman, Jetta
lves, Lynn Riegel, Dorothy Sullentrup, Dorothy Voss, Adley
James Westhoff and the homebound and those in nursing
homes.

Prayer request will run for 4 weeks. If you would
like your prayer request to run longer please con-
tact the parish office and we will be happy to run

your request for another 4 weeks. Thank you!

Please Pray for those Serving our Country :
Jason Brennell, Patrick Feldmann, William Grannemann, Kolton
Harrison, Stephen Hern, Austin Mark, Aaron Maune, Dawn
Nowak Ricketts, Andrew Schull.
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Adoration
We hold Eucharistic Adoration every Monday after the 8am
Mass until 12 noon. (Adoration is not held on holidays that the
parish office is closed.)

The Rosary
The rosary is prayed every Tuesday in church at 6pm.

First Friday Anointing of the Sick
On the first Friday of each month we will have Anointing
of the Sick at the 8am Mass at St. Gertrude

Use of Space Info
Parish Center:
Parishioner 750.00 + 300.00 deposit
Non- Parishioner 1,050.00 + 300.00 deposit
Old hall: Must be a parishioner 125.00 + 100.00 deposit

Endowment
This is the link to our St. Gertrude Catholic Church Endowment
Fund. https://refstl.org/funds/ Page down until you see the
endowment fund for St. Gertrude Parish.

St. Vincent DePaul Collection
The SVDP collection is held every third Sunday.

Bulletin Deadline
Articles intended for publication in our parish bulletin need to be
submitted to Tina Seals at the Parish Office, emailed or in
writing, before Monday, 10:00 am. stg.tseals@charter.net

The Sacraments of Marriage & Baptism
Anyone who is interested in receiving the Sacrament of Marriage
must schedule with Michelle Gildehaus at least 6 months in ad-
vance of their proposed wedding date.

Baptisms are scheduled at St. Gertrude’s parish following the
completion of our Baptismal Preparation Program. Please call
Michelle Gildehaus to schedule a baptism.

Prayer Chain Requests
Needing those extra prayers? Prayer ministers offer requested
prayers for the needs and intentions of the parish community.
To request prayers, please contact Pat Miller (636) 390-8438 or
Irene Hillerman 239-3842 between 10:00 am- 9:00 pm. The
prayer ministers will pray daily for each request for four weeks.

Cemetery Clean-up
March 1-15 and September 1-15.

Library

We have a small Library in the Summer Kitchen with books and
videos. Feel free to check them out.
Also, you can donate any faith building materials that you have
and want to share with others.

Straatmann Toyota
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From the Pastor’s Pen

Like you, I hear news of rising Delta Variant Corona Virus infections, and also like you, I
check every day to see if there are new guidelines from the State, County or Archdiocese.
As of this writing (Monday, August 2), there have been NO changes for church or school:
masks are still optional. Please know that things could change, but for now, please continue
to stay safe in this ever-changing environment.

I have great news to share with you: Andy Bossaller, a parishioner at St. Ger-
trude, has been accepted into the Permanent Deaconate Program, and to be a member of the Ordination
Class of 2026! We are all grateful to Andy and his wife Kim for saying “Yes” to the Call, and for the sacrifice
they are making: two classes a week, in St. Louis, for the next five years . . not to mention hours of ‘practicum’
in our parishes. Please keep Andy in your prayers as he begins his Deaconate classes and continues to discern
ordination.

Another piece of great news: St. Gertrude has hired Matt Bourne as the new Director of Mainte-
nance. Matt is a St. Gertrude parishioner and school alum, and just lives across the street from St. Ann’s. He
brings a wealth of experience, coupled with a great personality. I’m sure you, too, will be as impressed with
him. Jim Heidmann will continue to work, helping Matt to learn the strengths and weaknesses of our many
buildings. Welcome Matt, and thanks Jim!

Just one more thing to share: if you’ve been to St. Ann’s Sunday 9am Mass, you know that it is filled
with young children — and what a blessing it is! To assist our many young couples, St. Ann’s will begin
“Liturgy of the Word for Children” starting the 1st Sunday of September. We are in need of just a few more
teachers so that each team of teachers will only have to teach 1 Sunday a month. (Children and teachers will be
invited to go downstairs after the Opening Prayer, and return at the Creed. Materials and aids for each Sunday
will be provided to help the young children understand the Sunday Scripture on their level. This is also a great
role for an older high school student, and it would count for Service Hours. As many of St. Gertrude parishion-
ers attend St. Ann's (and vice-versa), St. Gertrude parishioners are also invited to help in this wonderful minis-
try.) If you are interested, please contact Emily or Kristina in the Parish Office (363-239-3222).

Fr. Carl

MEN’'S FAITH SHARING

St. Gertrude's men'’s faith sharing groups next meeting will be Saturday, Aug. 14th, 6:00 am at the Helfta House.

All men are welcome to join and deepen your faith. For more information, please contact Matt Nowak at 636-667-3706
or Ivfarm@yahoo.com

German Farm Life Presentation

In association with the delayed observance of the 175th anniversary of the founding of St. Gertrude Parish you
are invited to a presentation on early German farm life as experienced by
many of the first parishioners that settled in the Krakow area and formed
St. Gertrude parish.

The presentation will be given by Ms. Kathy Wurth who is an experi-
enced German genealogist and a tour guide who has been to the area of
Northwest Germany where many of the first immigrants originated.

Please join us on August 22 at 1:00pm in the Parish Center cafeteria for
an informative afternoon on the lives of our German ancestors from Kra-
kow and the surrounding area.
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PSR

(Parish School of Religion)
Registration is underway for the 2021-2022 PSR year.
Please go to the parish website to register or to the follow-
ing link; tinyurl.com/PSR21-22
Classes begin on September 8 and will run from 6:30pm to
8pm on Wednesdays. (enrollment deadline is August 9)
You can contact Michelle Gildehaus at 636-239-4216 x271
with any questions.

MIDDLE SCHOOL
MATH TEACHER

St. Gertrude Catholic School is seeking a motivated math
teacher for middle school (grades 6-8). Position can be
full or part time. Qualified candidates should understand
the needs of adolescent students and work as a member of
the middle school team. Please send cover letter and re-
sume to Deborah Wells at wellsd@sgs-krakow.com. You
must also begin the Archdiocesan application process

at: www.archstl.org/education/ Click on ‘View Applica-
tion and Instructions’

Offertory Collection

Starting on the weekend of July 31/Aug. 1, we will
begin taking up the offertory collection again at Mass.
Ushers will once again go down the aisles with the col-
lection basket before the offertory procession.
Baskets will no longer be at the entrances of
church.

Ushers—YOU are needed! Please sign up to be an
usher. We will train you. It is a simple way to help
your parish. Call the office today at 239-4216.

Full Time Preschool Teacher
St. Gertrude's school is seeking a motivated pre-
school teacher for the 3 year olds. Our curriculum
supports hands on learning. Qualified candidates
should be willing to work full time, understand the
needs of preschool students and work as a member
of the preschool tam. Please send cover letter and

SCHOOL NEWS Iikesa
% LA &L R

St. Gertrude and St. Ann eighth grade students are raising
money for their Pro Life pilgrimage to Washington D.C. in
January 2022. In the back of church there is a Giving
Board. Each envelope has an amount printed on it. Please
select an envelope of your choice. Return the envelope and
monetary donation to the collection basket or Parish of-
fice. Checks can be made payable to: St. Gertrude
School. Please write Pro Life trip in the memo line. All
proceeds will benefit the students' pilgrimage to the March
for Life in January. If they are not able to go on this trip
the money raised will be given to Pro Life Charities.

Thank you for your generosity and support of Pro Life.

St. Gertrude and St. Ann - Class of 2022

Aug. 21

Ice, Beer Garden. 165 E. Springfield Rd., St. Clair, MO

Places to Go ... Breakfasts, Dinners, Parish Festivals & More

Aug. 8—Union Knights of Columbus BREAKFAST. Serving 7:30 to 11:30 am We have a small price increase due to higher food costs. Adults
$9.00, kids 6-12 still $4.00 under 6 free. Please come and enjoy a great breakfast with us.

Aug. 14 - St Paul's UCC Annual Steak Dinner and Entertainment. Entrees of Steak or Chicken, Homemade Desserts, Live Theatrical Entertain-
ment, $40 per person (steak) $35 per person (chicken) Beer and Wine available for purchase, silent auction, 50/50 drawing and lots of laughs. Doors
open at 5pm, Dinner is served at 6pm. Silent Auction Closes at 7:15, Entertainment at 8pm. 636-433-2482 or email office @stpaulsuccmo.org.

Aug. 19 - 3rd Thursday Card Party at the K of C hall in St. Clair. $5 to play, starts at 1pm till about 4:30pm. Beverages, snacks, dessert, prizes and
a 50/50 drawing. More info call 636-629-4223. Sponsored by the Daughters of Isabella Circle #108

- St. Clare Catholic Annual Picnic. 11am—7pm. Take our chicken dinners served from 11am to 6pm. Meal includes: 1/2 fried chicken,
mashed potatoes and gravy, coleslaw, green beans, dessert. All meals $11. Cash Raffle, live entertainment, Bingo, Bounce house and slide, Shaved
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Aug. 8 Sun

Aug. 9 Mon |K of C Blood Drive—PC
Men’s Club Meeting 7pm—HH

Aug. 10 Tue |Parish Rosary 6pm—Church
Teacher Meeting/work day
Volleyball camp 3:30—PC
Parish Council 7pm—SK

Aug. 11 Wed | Volleyball camp 3:30pm—PC
175th Committee Meeting 6:30pm—SK

Aug. 12 Thu |Quilting 8:30am—HH
Teacher meeting 1pm—School

COLLECTION REPORT FOR AUG. 1, 2021

WEEKLY
Adult Envelopes 6,914.00
Loose Offering 59.00
Holy Days 5.00
Electronic Giving (Budget) 3,577 .00
Total Weekly Contributions 10,555.00

SPECIAL COLLECTION REPORT

Volleyball camp 3:30pm—PC
Kona Ice 5pm—OH WEEKLY
Aug. 13 Fri | Teacher Meeting/work day Votives 40.00
Rosary at the pavilion 7pm—~Pavilion
SVDP 370.00
Aug. 14 Sat | Old Hall Rented
School Donation 484.00
. — Insurance Assessment 70.00
2021 Parish Picnic Parish improvement 65.00
Total Revenue  $36,590.60 P i
Total Expense ($20,172.31)
Net Profit $16,418.29

*Please Note: After an event, it may take 3-4 months to
finalize numbers due to billing from vendors, possible
credits issued, efc.

St. Francis Borgia Regional High School is looking
for substitute teachers for the 2021-2022 school
year. If you are interested and have a minimum of
60 college hours, please contact assistant principal
Terri Fisher-Reed, at terri.reed@borgia.com or call
636-239-7871 ext. 141.

Qiscussion Groups

Florence Tenholder is holding her discussion groups at
her house on Tuesdays from 9am to
11am and on Thursdays 3pm to 5pm.
Call Florence at 636-328-1601 for more
details.

All are invited.

AUG. 14/15 LECTOR EUCHARISTIC SERVERS USHERS
MINISTERS
4:30pm Mass Lillian Gildehaus Michelle Gildehaus Elise Gildehaus Tina Seals
Trevor Seals
Volunteers
7:30am Mass Jeff Hilke Matt/Pam Nowak Volunteer Ken Feldmann
Dave Gildehaus
Mike Brinker
10:30am Mass Larry Marquart Gary Jacquin Volunteer Brian Maune
Volunteers
Home Minister Matt/Pam Nowak

6535 Highway YY, Washington, MO 63090 | 5



Forming Future Saints, Welcoming Disciples Home

ACA Progress

Report
2021 Published Goal $54,880
Total to Date $43,852
Total Parishioners 483
Returned to Date 282
Cards Returned Percent 59%

We will hold the Rosary at the Pavilion on Au-
gust 13th and will continue to meet on the 13th
of every month from May thru October at 7pm.
Please Join Us!

Food Pantry

There is an ongoing need for donations to St. Gertrude’s
Little Food Pantry. Parishioners of both St. Gertrude and
St. Ann churches are invited to join in the mission to
maintain the pantry for people in need.

Located on the parking lot between the St. Gertrude rec-
tory and the cemetery, the pantry is free and open to all,
24 hours a day, seven days a week. The slogan is: “Take
What You Need; Leave What You Can.”

All types of non-perishable food, especially protein, are
needed. No glass bottles or jars. Personal hygiene items
also are needed.

Thanks to ALL the parishioners who have been faithful-
ly filling our little food pantry! Your dedication is ap-
preciated. You can put items in the pantry. If it is full,
feel free to drop them on the rectory porch and the com-
mittee members will distribute them as needed.

We want to
welcome the
recently baptized.

Colton Kenneth Elbert,
son of Izeck Elbert and Payton Keene.

.ﬁ’df&’&fm

Cush Montgomery Schwoeppe, son of Nicho-
las and Amanda (Montgomery) Schwoeppe.

Congratulations and Welcome to
the Church!
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BLOOD DRIVE
St Gertrude-Krakow

Sponsared by the 5t. Ann & 5t Gertrude Knights of Columbus
Masks and appointments requined!
Damors gel their choice of 8 performance pullover or 8 gift card AND the chance to win a $500 Gift Carg?

Monday, August 9th 1:30 pm - 6:30 pm

St. Gertrude Parish Center-Gym
6530 State Highway Y'Y, Washington, MO

To schedule an appoiniment,

call Ken Schiitt at 636.900.2444

of go to www.bloodcenter.org/group

use group code 11049 to schedule online

of scan R code —=

A=A\ A

O

Video of Fr. Mathew Cherumparabil

Fr. Mathew is from Kerala state in India where he grew up in
and practiced the Syro-Malabar rite, which, while very Catho-
lic, is one of many rites of the Church. The Syro-Malabar rite
is celebrated in his native language and has some beautiful,
noticeable differences, but still is very much the celebration of
the Eucharist. Here in the US he usually celebrates Mass in
the Latin or Roman rite that we all celebrate. He is a bi-ritual
priest which means he is allowed to celebrate Mass in both
forms. On Aug. 1 he celebrated the Eucharist with the Kerala
community of the St. Louis area and his Sacred Heart, Crys-
tal City parishioners. The Mass was videotaped and can be
found on You Tube or on Sacred Heart Parish of Crystal City
Facebook page, dated Aug. 1. Please watch if you wish to
view another dimension of Fr. Mathew. We who can hardly
master one language will surely be impressed with hearing
him speak and sing in his native tongue. We will also be im-
pressed with the reverence, the beautiful, meaningful ges-
tures, and the depth of the Eucharistic experience that he is
sharing with us. If you appreciated and enjoyed the experi-
ence of this Mass, he would probably enjoy hearing from you
at: frmathew@archstl.org.



BBO Stand

Our BBQ stand will be closed the following dates be-
cause we do not have enough volunteers to work the
stand:

August 8

August 15

Thank you to those who have worked a shift or two

this summer, you time and commitment is appreciat-

ed!
The last Sunday for the BBQ stand will be August 29.

Y.0.T.S. Meeting
(The Young Old-Timers Society)

For those who enjoy good times and good friends, we
will gather again August 11 in the meeting space in
St. Ann Church lower level. This space is handicap ac-
cessible. The folks voted to begin at a new time, so
take note everyone, we will meet at 1:00 instead of
1:30. The cost between now and the end of the year
is $7.00. Beginning in January the yearly membership
fee will go back to $20.00. If you haven’t yet come to
one of our gatherings, | am inviting you now to an
afternoon of fun, entertainment, food, games and
good conversation.

ENgaged?P?

Catholic Engaged Encounter helps couples prepare for
the many challenges they will face, and provides them
with tools they can use to help them have a happy, lov-
ing, and long-lasting marriage. If you are engaged,
consider attending our next Weekend, which will be
held September 24-26, 2021. For more information go
to: https://www.stlengagedencounter.org/,

email engagedencounterstl@gmail.com or call Peggy

and Richard Burton at 314-941-1371.




